STATEMENT OF ADDITIONAL INFORMATION

VIVALDI OPPORTUNITIES FUND

Dated September 14, 2017

c/o UMB Fund Services, Inc. 235 West Galena Street Milwaukee, WI 53212

(877) 779-1999

This Statement of Additional Information ("SAI") is not a prospectus. This SAI relates to and should be read in conjunction with the prospectus (the "Prospectus") of the Vivaldi Opportunities Fund (the "Fund") dated September 14, 2017, as it may be further amended or supplemented from time to time. A copy of the Prospectus may be obtained without charge by contacting the Fund at the telephone number or address set forth above.

This SAI is not an offer to sell shares of common stock ("Shares") of the Fund and is not soliciting an offer to buy Shares in any state where the offer or sale is not permitted.

Capitalized terms not otherwise defined herein have the same meaning set forth in the Prospectus.

Shares are distributed by Foreside Fund Services, LLC ("Distributor") to institutions and financial intermediaries who may distribute Shares to clients and customers (including affiliates and correspondents) of the Fund's investment adviser, and to clients and customers of other organizations. The Fund's Prospectus, which is dated September 14, 2017, provides basic information investors should know before investing. This SAI is intended to provide additional information regarding the activities and operations of the Fund and should be read in conjunction with the Prospectus.

TABLE OF CONTENTS

I	Page
INVESTMENT POLICIES AND PRACTICES	1
FUNDAMENTAL POLICIES	1
ADDITIONAL INFORMATION ON INVESTMENT TECHNIQUES OF THE FUND AND RELATED RISKS	2
BOARD OF DIRECTORS AND OFFICERS	12
CODES OF ETHICS	18
INVESTMENT MANAGEMENT AND OTHER SERVICES	18
<u>BROKERAGE</u>	23
INDEPENDENT REGISTERED PUBLIC ACCOUNTING FIRM; LEGAL COUNSEL	24
<u>CUSTODIAN</u>	24
<u>DISTRIBUTOR</u>	24
PROXY VOTING POLICIES AND PROCEDURES	25
CONTROL PERSONS AND PRINCIPAL SHAREHOLDERS	25
FINANCIAL STATEMENTS	25
APPENDIX A – PROXY VOTING POLICIES AND PROCEDURES	A-1
APPENDIX B – FINANCIAL STATEMENTS	B-1

INVESTMENT POLICIES AND PRACTICES

The investment objective of the Fund, as well as the principal investment strategies of the Fund and the principal risks associated with such investment strategies, are set forth in the Prospectus. Certain additional information regarding the investment program of the Fund is set forth below.

FUNDAMENTAL POLICIES

The Fund's fundamental policies, which are listed below, may only be changed by the affirmative vote of a majority of the outstanding voting securities of the Fund. At the present time the Shares are the only outstanding voting securities of the Fund. As defined by the Investment Company Act of 1940, as amended (the "Investment Company Act"), the vote of a "majority of the outstanding voting securities of the Fund" means the vote, at an annual or special meeting of the Shareholders of the Fund, duly called, (i) of 67% or more of the Shares represented at such meeting, if the holders of more than 50% of the outstanding Shares are present in person or represented by proxy or (ii) of more than 50% of the outstanding Shares, whichever is less. No other policy is a fundamental policy of the Fund, except as expressly stated. The Fund may not:

- (1) Issue any senior security, except to the extent permitted by Section 18 of the Investment Company Act, as interpreted, modified, or otherwise permitted by the Securities and Exchange Commission (the "SEC") or any other applicable authority.
- Borrow money, except to the extent permitted by Section 18 of the Investment Company Act, as interpreted, modified, or otherwise permitted by the SEC or any other applicable authority. This investment restriction does not apply to borrowings from affiliated investment companies or other affiliated persons of the Fund to the extent permitted by the Investment Company Act, the SEC or any other applicable authority.
- (3) Underwrite securities of other issuers, except insofar as the Fund may be deemed to be an underwriter under the Securities Act of 1933, as amended, in connection with the disposition of its portfolio securities.
- (4) Make loans, except through purchasing fixed-income securities, lending portfolio securities, or entering into repurchase agreements in a manner consistent with the investment policies of the Fund, or as otherwise permitted under the Investment Company Act. This investment restriction does not apply to loans to affiliated investment companies or other affiliated persons of the Fund to the extent permitted by the Investment Company Act, the SEC or any other applicable authority.
- (5) Purchase, hold or deal in real estate, except that the Fund may invest in securities that are secured by real estate, including, without limitation, mortgage-related securities, or that are issued by companies or partnerships that invest or deal in real estate or real estate investment trusts, and may hold and dispose of real estate acquired by the Fund as a result of the ownership of securities or other permitted investments.

1

- (6) Invest in commodities and commodity contracts, except that the Fund (i) may purchase and sell non-U.S. currencies, options, swaps, futures and forward contracts, including those related to indexes, options and options on indexes, as well as other financial instruments and contracts that are commodities or commodity contracts, (ii) may also purchase or sell commodities if acquired as a result of ownership of securities or other instruments, (iii) may invest in commodity pools and other entities that purchase and sell commodities and commodity contracts, and (iv) may make such investments as otherwise permitted by the Investment Company Act.
- (7) Invest 25% or more of the value of its total assets in the securities of issuers that the Fund's investment advisor determines are engaged in any single industry, except that U.S. government securities and repurchase agreements collateralized by U.S. government securities may be purchased without limitation.

With respect to these investment restrictions and other policies described in this SAI or the Prospectus, if a percentage restriction is adhered to at the time of an investment or transaction, a later change in percentage resulting from a change in the values of investments or the value of the Fund's total assets, unless otherwise stated, will not constitute a violation of such restriction or policy.

THE FUND MAY CHANGE ITS INVESTMENT OBJECTIVE, POLICIES, RESTRICTIONS, STRATEGIES, AND TECHNIQUES.

Except as otherwise indicated, the Fund may change its investment objectives and any of its policies, restrictions, strategies, and techniques without Shareholder approval. The investment objective of the Fund is not a fundamental policy of the Fund and may be changed by the Board of Directors of the Fund (the "Board") without the vote of a majority (as defined by the Investment Company Act) of the Fund's outstanding Shares.

ADDITIONAL INFORMATION ON INVESTMENT TECHNIQUES OF THE FUND AND RELATED RISKS

As discussed in the Prospectus, the Fund pursues its investment objective by pursuing positive absolute returns across market cycles. In pursuing its objective, the Fund uses a "multi-manager" approach whereby the Fund's assets are allocated to one or more sub-advisers (each a "Sub-Adviser" and together, the "Sub-Advisers"), in percentages determined at the discretion of the Adviser. This section provides additional information about various types of investments and investment techniques that may be employed by the Fund and their related risks. Any decision to invest in the Fund should take into account that the Fund's investments will be subject to related risks, which can be substantial.

Equity Securities

The investment portfolio of the Fund will include long and short positions in common stocks, preferred stocks and convertible securities of U.S. and foreign issuers. The value of equity securities depends on business, economic and other factors affecting those issuers. Equity securities fluctuate in value, often based on factors unrelated to the value of the issuer of the securities, and such fluctuations can be pronounced.

The Fund may invest in equity securities without restriction. These investments may include securities of companies with small- to medium-sized market capitalizations, including micro-cap companies and growth stage companies. The securities of certain companies, particularly smaller-capitalization companies, involve higher risks in some respects than do investments in securities of larger companies. For example, prices of small-capitalization and even medium-capitalization stocks are often more volatile than prices of large-capitalization stocks, and the risk of bankruptcy or insolvency of many smaller companies (with the attendant losses to investors) is higher than for larger, "blue-chip" companies. In addition, due to thin trading in the securities of some small-capitalization companies, an investment in those companies may be deemed illiquid.

Fixed-Income Securities

The Fund may invest in fixed-income securities. The Fund will invest in these securities when their yield and potential for capital appreciation are considered sufficiently attractive, and also may invest in these securities for defensive purposes and to maintain liquidity. Fixed-income securities include bonds, notes and debentures issued by U.S. and foreign corporations and governments. These securities may pay fixed, variable or floating rates of interest, and may include zero coupon obligations. Fixed-income securities are subject to the risk of the issuer's inability to meet principal and interest payments on its obligations (i.e., credit risk) and are subject to the risk of price volatility due to such factors as interest rate sensitivity, market perception of the creditworthiness or financial condition of the issuer and general market liquidity (i.e., market risk). Certain portfolio securities, such as those with interest rates that fluctuate directly or indirectly based on multiples of a stated index, are designed to be highly sensitive to changes in interest rates and can subject the holders thereof to significant reductions of yield and possible loss of principal.

The Fund may invest in both investment grade and non-investment grade debt securities (commonly referred to as "junk bonds"). Investment grade debt securities are securities that have received a rating from at least one nationally recognized statistical rating organization (a "Rating Agency") in one of the four highest rating categories or, if not rated by any Rating Agency, have been determined by the Investment Manager or a Sub-Adviser to be of comparable quality.

Non-investment grade debt securities, including convertible debt securities, are considered by the Rating Agencies to be predominantly speculative with respect to the issuer's capacity to pay interest and repay principal. Non-investment grade securities in the lowest rating categories may involve a substantial risk of default or may be in default. Adverse changes in economic conditions or developments regarding the individual issuer are more likely to cause price volatility and weaken the capacity of the issuers of non-investment grade securities to make principal and interest payments than is the case for higher grade securities. In addition, the market for lower grade securities may be thinner and less liquid than the market for higher grade securities.

Non-U.S. Securities

The Fund may invest in equity and fixed-income securities of non-U.S. issuers and in depositary receipts, such as American Depositary Receipts ("ADRs"), that represent indirect interests in securities of non-U.S. issuers. Non-U.S. securities in which the Fund may invest may be listed on non-U.S. securities exchanges or traded in non-U.S. over-the-counter markets or may be purchased in private placements and not be publicly traded. Investments in non-U.S. securities are affected by risk factors generally not thought to be present in the U.S.

The Fund is not required to hedge against non-U.S. currency risks, including the risk of changing currency exchange rates, which could reduce the value of non-U.S. currency denominated portfolio securities irrespective of the underlying investment. However, from time to time, the Fund may enter into forward currency exchange contracts ("forward contracts") for hedging purposes and non-hedging purposes to pursue its investment objective. Forward contracts are transactions involving the Fund's obligation to purchase or sell a specific currency at a future date at a specified price. Forward contracts may be used by the Fund for hedging purposes to protect against uncertainty in the level of future non-U.S. currency exchange rates, such as when the Fund anticipates purchasing or selling a non-U.S. security. This technique would allow the Fund to "lock in" the U.S. dollar price of the security. Forward contracts also may be used to attempt to protect the value of the Fund's existing holdings of non-U.S. securities. There may be, however, imperfect correlation between the Fund's non-U.S. securities holdings and the forward contracts entered into with respect to such holdings. Forward contracts also may be used for non-hedging purposes to pursue the Fund's investment objective, such as when the Investment Manager or a Sub-Adviser anticipates that particular non-U.S. currencies will appreciate or depreciate in value, even though securities denominated in such currencies are not then held in the Fund's investment portfolio.

ADRs involve substantially the same risks as investing directly in securities of non-U.S. issuers, as discussed above. ADRs are receipts typically issued by a U.S. bank or trust company that show evidence of underlying securities issued by a non-U.S. corporation. Issuers of unsponsored depositary receipts are not obligated to disclose material information in the United States, and therefore, there may be less information available regarding such issuers.

Money Market Instruments

The Fund may invest during periods of adverse market or economic conditions for defensive purposes some or all of their assets in high quality money market instruments and other short-term obligations, money market mutual funds or repurchase agreements with banks or broker-dealers or may hold cash or cash equivalents in such amounts as the Investment Manager or a Sub-Adviser deems appropriate under the circumstances. The Fund also may invest in these instruments for liquidity purposes pending allocation of their respective offering proceeds and other circumstances. Money market instruments are high quality, short-term fixed-income obligations, which generally have remaining maturities of one year or less, and may include U.S. government securities, commercial paper, certificates of deposit and bankers' acceptances issued by domestic branches of United States banks that are members of the Federal Deposit Insurance Corporation, and repurchase agreements.

Special Investment Techniques

The Fund may use a variety of special investment techniques as more fully discussed below to hedge a portion of the Fund's investment portfolio against various risks or other factors that generally affect the values of securities. The Fund may also use these techniques for non-hedging purposes in pursuing its investment objective. These techniques may involve the use of derivative transactions. The techniques the Fund may employ may change over time as new instruments and techniques are introduced or as a result of regulatory developments. Certain of the special investment techniques that the Fund may use are speculative and involve a high degree of risk, particularly when used for non-hedging purposes. It is possible that any hedging transaction may not perform as anticipated and that the Fund may suffer losses as a result of its hedging activities.

Derivatives

Derivatives are securities and other instruments the value or return of which is based on the performance of an underlying asset, index, interest rate or other investment. Derivatives may be volatile and involve various risks, depending upon the derivative and its function in a portfolio. Special risks may apply to instruments that are invested in by the Fund in the future that cannot be determined at this time or until such instruments are developed or invested in by the Fund. Certain swaps, options and other derivative instruments may be subject to various types of risks, including market risk, liquidity risk, and the risk of non-performance by the counterparty, including risks relating to the financial soundness and creditworthiness of the counterparty, legal risk and operations risk.

Options and Futures

The Investment Manager or a Sub-Adviser may utilize options and futures contracts. Such transactions may be effected on securities exchanges, in the over-the-counter market, or negotiated directly with counterparties. When such transactions are purchased over-the-counter or negotiated directly with counterparties, the Fund bears the risk that the counterparty will be unable or unwilling to perform its obligations under the contract. Such transactions may also be illiquid and, in such cases, the Fund may have difficulty closing out its position. Over-the-counter options purchased and sold by the Fund may include options on baskets of specific securities. The Fund may utilize European-style or American-style options. European-style options are only exercisable at their expiration. American-style options are exercisable at any time prior to the expiration date of the option.

The Investment Manager or a Sub-Adviser may purchase call and put options on specific securities, on indices, on currencies or on futures, and may write and sell covered or uncovered call and put options for hedging purposes and non-hedging purposes to pursue their investment objectives. A put option gives the purchaser of the option the right to sell, and obligates the writer to buy, the underlying security at a stated exercise price. Similarly, a call option gives the purchaser of the option the right to buy, and obligates the writer to sell, the underlying security at a stated exercise price. A covered call option is a call option with respect to which the Fund owns the underlying security. The sale of such an option exposes the Fund during the term of the option to possible loss of opportunity to realize appreciation in the market price of the underlying security or to possible continued holding of a security that might otherwise have been sold to protect against depreciation in the market price of the security. A covered put option is a put option with respect to which cash or liquid securities have been placed in a segregated account on the Fund's books. The sale of such an option exposes the seller during the term of the option to a continuing decline in price of the underlying security while also depriving the seller of the opportunity to invest the segregated assets.

The Fund may close out a position when writing options by purchasing an option on the same security with the same exercise price and expiration date as the option that it has previously written on the security. The Fund will realize a profit or loss if the amount paid to purchase an option is less or more, as the case may be, than the amount received from the sale thereof. To close out a position as a purchaser of an option, the Fund would ordinarily effect a similar "closing sale transaction," which involves liquidating a position by selling the option previously purchased, although the Fund could exercise the option should the Investment Manager or a Sub-Adviser deem it advantageous to do so.

The Fund may enter into futures contracts in U.S. domestic markets or on exchanges located outside the United States. Foreign markets may offer advantages such as trading opportunities or arbitrage possibilities not available in the United States. Foreign markets, however, may have greater risk potential than domestic markets. For example, some foreign exchanges are principal markets so that no common clearing facility exists and an investor may look only to the broker for performance of the contract. In addition, any profits that might be realized in trading could be eliminated by adverse changes in the exchange rate, or a loss could be incurred as a result of those changes. Transactions on foreign exchanges may include both commodities which are traded on domestic exchanges and those which are not. Unlike trading on domestic commodity exchanges, trading on foreign commodity exchanges is not regulated by the Commodity Futures Trading Commission.

Engaging in these transactions involves risk of loss, which could adversely affect the value of the Fund's net assets. No assurance can be given that a liquid market will exist for any particular futures contract at any particular time. Many futures exchanges and boards of trade limit the amount of fluctuation permitted in futures contract prices during a single trading day. Once the daily limit has been reached in a particular contract, no trades may be made that day at a price beyond that limit or trading may be suspended for specified periods during the trading day. Futures contract prices could move to the limit for several consecutive trading days with little or no trading, thereby preventing prompt liquidation of futures positions and potentially subjecting the Fund to substantial losses.

Successful use of futures also is subject to the Investment Manager's and Sub-Advisers' ability to correctly predict movements in the direction of the relevant market, and, to the extent the transaction is entered into for hedging purposes, to ascertain the appropriate correlation between the transaction being hedged and the price movements of the futures contract.

The Fund may purchase and sell stock index futures contracts. A stock index future obligates the Fund to pay or receive an amount of cash equal to a fixed dollar amount specified in the futures contract multiplied by the difference between the settlement price of the contract on the contract's last trading day and the value of the index based on the stock prices of the securities that comprise it at the opening of trading in those securities on the next business day.

The Fund may purchase and sell interest rate futures contracts. A contract for interest rate futures represents an obligation to purchase or sell an amount of a specific debt security at a future date at a specific price.

The Fund may purchase and sell currency futures. A currency future creates an obligation to purchase or sell an amount of a specific currency at a future date at a specific price.

The Fund currently intends to limit investments in commodity futures, commodity options contracts and swaps to below the de minimis thresholds adopted by the Commodity Futures Trading Commission ("CFTC") in its 2012 amendments to Rule 4.5 (see below for a description of these thresholds). For this reason, the Investment Manager and Sub-Advisers are not required to register as "commodity pool operators" ("CPO") under the Commodity Exchange Act with respect to the Fund at this time.

With respect to investments in swap transactions, commodity futures, commodity options or certain other derivatives used for purposes other than bona fide hedging purposes, an investment company must meet one of the following tests under the amended regulations to claim an exemption from being considered a "commodity pool" and having the investment adviser register as a CPO: (i) the aggregate initial margin and premiums required to establish an investment company's positions in such investments may not exceed five percent (5%) of the liquidation value of the investment company's portfolio (after accounting for unrealized profits and unrealized losses on any such investments); or (ii), the aggregate net notional value of such instruments, determined at the time of the most recent position established, may not exceed one hundred percent (100%) of the liquidation value of the investment company's portfolio (after accounting for unrealized profits and unrealized losses on any such positions). In addition to meeting one of the foregoing trading limitations, the investment company may not market itself as a commodity pool or otherwise as a vehicle for trading in the commodity futures, commodity options or swaps and derivatives markets. In the event that the Investment Manager or a Sub-Adviser is required to register as a CPO with respect to the Fund, the disclosure and operations of the Fund must comply with all applicable CFTC regulations.

Options on Securities Indexes

The Fund may purchase and sell call and put options on stock indexes listed on national securities exchanges or traded in the over-the-counter market for hedging purposes and non-hedging purposes to pursue its investment objective. A stock index fluctuates with changes in the market values of the stocks included in the index. Accordingly, successful use by the Fund of options on stock indexes will be subject to the Investment Manager's and Sub-Advisers' ability to predict correctly movements in the direction of the stock market generally or of a particular industry or market segment. This requires different skills and techniques than predicting changes in the price of individual stocks.

Warrants and Rights

Warrants are derivative instruments that permit, but do not obligate, the holder to subscribe for other securities or commodities. Rights are similar to warrants, but normally have a shorter duration and are offered or distributed to shareholders of a company. Warrants and rights do not carry with them the right to dividends or voting rights with respect to the securities that they entitle the holder to purchase, and they do not represent any rights in the assets of the issuer. In addition, the values of warrants and rights do not necessarily change with the values of the underlying securities or commodities and these instruments cease to have value if they are not exercised prior to their expiration dates. As a result, warrants and rights may be considered more speculative than certain other types of equity-like securities.

Swap Agreements

The Fund may enter into equity, interest rate, index, total return and currency rate swap agreements. These transactions are entered into in an attempt to obtain a particular return when it is considered desirable to do so, possibly at a lower cost than if an investment was made directly in the asset that yielded the desired return. Swap agreements are two-party contracts entered into primarily by institutional investors for periods ranging from a few weeks to more than a year. In a standard swap transaction, two parties agree to exchange the returns (or differentials in rates of return) earned or realized on particular predetermined investments or instruments, which may be adjusted for an interest factor. The gross returns to be exchanged or "swapped" between the parties are generally calculated with respect to a "notional amount," i.e., the return on or increase in value of a particular dollar amount invested at a particular interest rate, in a particular foreign currency, or in a "basket" of securities representing a particular index. Forms of swap agreements include interest rate caps, under which, in return for a premium, one party agrees to make payments to the other to the extent interest rates exceed a specified rate or "cap"; interest rate floors, under which, in return for a premium, one party agrees to make payments to the other to the extent interest rates fall below a specified level or "floor"; and interest rate collars, under which a party sells a cap and purchases a floor or vice versa in an attempt to protect itself against interest rate movements exceeding given minimum or maximum levels.

Most swap agreements entered into by the Fund would require the calculation of the obligations of the parties to the agreements on a "net basis." Consequently, the Fund's current obligations (or rights) under a swap agreement generally will be equal only to the net amount to be paid or received under the agreement based on the relative values of the positions held by each party to the agreement (the "net amount"). The risk of loss with respect to swaps is limited to the net amount of interest payments that a party is contractually obligated to make. If the other party to a swap defaults, the Fund's risk of loss consists of the net amount of payments that it contractually is entitled to receive.

The Fund may enter into swap agreements under which the Fund may agree, on a net basis, to pay a return based on a floating interest rate, such as LIBOR, and to receive the total return of the reference investment vehicle over a stated time period. The Fund may seek to achieve the same investment result through the use of other derivatives in similar circumstances. The U.S. federal income tax treatment of swap agreements and other derivatives used in the above manner is unclear. The Fund does not currently intend to use swaps or other derivatives in this manner.

When-Issued, Delayed Delivery and Forward Commitment Securities

To reduce the risk of changes in securities prices and interest rates, the Fund may purchase securities on a forward commitment, when-issued or delayed delivery basis, which means delivery and payment take place a number of days after the date of the commitment to purchase. The payment obligation and the interest rate receivable with respect to such purchases are fixed when the Fund enters into the commitment, but the Fund does not make payment until it receives delivery from the counterparty. After the Fund commits to purchase such securities, but before delivery and settlement, it may sell the securities if it is deemed advisable.

Securities purchased on a forward commitment or when-issued or delayed delivery basis are subject to changes in value, generally changing in the same way, i.e., appreciating when interest rates decline and depreciating when interest rates rise, based upon the public's perception of the creditworthiness of the issuer and changes, real or anticipated, in the level of interest rates. Securities so purchased may expose the Fund to risks because they may experience such fluctuations prior to their actual delivery. Purchasing securities on a when-issued or delayed delivery basis can involve the additional risk that the yield available in the market when the delivery takes place actually may be higher than that obtained in the transaction itself. Purchasing securities on a forward commitment, when-issued or delayed delivery basis when the Fund is fully or almost fully invested results in a form of leverage and may result in greater potential fluctuation in the value of the net assets of the Fund. In addition, there is a risk that securities purchased on a when-issued or delayed delivery basis may not be delivered and that the purchaser of securities sold by the Fund on a forward basis will not honor its purchase obligation. In such cases, the Fund may incur a loss.

Indirect Investment in Marketplace Lending Investments

The Fund may invest up to 5% of its assets indirectly in marketplace lending investments through investment in RiverNorth Marketplace Lending Corporation, a closed-end, registered investment company that intends to invest, under normal circumstances, at least 80% of its investments in Marketplace Lending Instruments (as defined below). RiverNorth Marketplace Lending Corporation's marketplace lending investments may be made through a combination of: (i) investing in loans to consumers, small- and mid-sized companies ("SMEs") and other borrowers, including borrowers of student loans, originated through online platforms (or an affiliate) that provide a marketplace for lending ("Marketplace Loans") through purchases of whole loans (either individually or in aggregations); (ii) investing in notes or other pass-through obligations issued by a marketplace lending platform (or an affiliate) representing the right to receive the principal and interest payments on a Marketplace Loan (or fractional portions thereof) originated through the platform ("Pass-Through Notes"); (iii) purchasing asset-backed securities representing ownership in a pool of Marketplace Loans; (iv) investing in private investment funds that purchase Marketplace Loans; (v) acquiring an equity interest in a marketplace lending platform (or an affiliate); and (vi) providing loans, credit lines or other extensions of credit to a marketplace lending platform (or an affiliate) investments are collectively referred to herein as the "Marketplace Lending Instruments").

Marketplace Lending Instruments are generally not rated by the nationally recognized statistical rating organizations ("NRSROs"). Such unrated instruments, however, are considered to be comparable in quality to securities falling into any of the ratings categories used by such NRSROs to classify "junk" bonds. Accordingly, the Fund's indirect investments in Marketplace Lending Instruments constitute highly risky and speculative investments similar to investments in "junk" bonds. The Marketplace Lending Instruments in which the Fund may invest indirectly may have varying degrees of credit risk. There can be no assurance that payments due on underlying Marketplace Loans will be made.

RiverNorth Capital Management, LLC, one of the Fund's sub-advisers, serves as RiverNorth Marketplace Lending Corporation's investment adviser. The Fund will invest in RiverNorth Marketplace Lending Corporation only in accordance with the applicable restrictions of the Investment Company Act, as amended, including Section 12(d)(1).

Hedging Transactions

The Fund may utilize a variety of financial instruments, such as derivatives, options, interest rate swaps, caps and floors, futures and forward contracts to seek to hedge against declines in the values of its portfolio positions as a result of changes in currency exchange rates, certain changes in the equity markets and market interest rates, and other events. Hedging transactions may also limit the opportunity for gain if the value of the hedged portfolio positions should increase. It may not be possible for the Fund to hedge against a change or event at a price sufficient to protect its assets from the decline in value of the portfolio positions anticipated as a result of such change. In addition, it may not be possible to hedge against certain changes or events at all. While the Fund may enter into such transactions to seek to reduce currency exchange rate and interest rate risks, or the risks of a decline in the equity markets generally or one or more sectors of the equity markets in particular, or the risks posed by the occurrence of certain other events, unanticipated changes in currency or interest rates or increases or smaller than expected decreases in the equity markets or sectors being hedged or the nonoccurrence of other events being hedged against may result in a poorer overall performance for the Fund than if the Fund had not engaged in any such hedging transaction. In addition, the degree of correlation between price movements of the instruments used in a hedging strategy and price movements in the portfolio position being hedged may vary. Moreover, for a variety of reasons, the Investment Manager or a Sub-Adviser may not seek to establish a perfect correlation between such hedging instruments and the portfolio holdings being hedged. Such imperfect correlation may prevent the Fund from achieving the intended hedge or expose the Fund to additional risk of loss.

Leverage

The Fund may leverage the Fund through (i) borrowings, (ii) swap agreements, options or other derivative instruments (iii) use of short sales, or (iv) a combination of these methods. The Fund does not expect to engage in borrowing during its first year of operation. The financing entity or counterparty on any swap, option or other derivative instrument may be any entity or institution which the Investment Manager or a Sub-Adviser determines to be creditworthy.

As a result of this leverage, a relatively small movement in the spread relationship between the securities and commodities interests the Fund indirectly owns and those which it has indirectly sold short may result in substantial losses.

Short Selling

The Fund will engage in short selling. Short selling involves selling securities that are not owned and borrowing the same securities for delivery to the purchaser, with an obligation to replace the borrowed securities at a later date. Short selling allows an investor to profit from declines in market prices to the extent such declines exceed the transaction costs and the costs of borrowing the securities. A short sale creates the risk of an unlimited loss, as the price of the underlying security could theoretically increase without limit, thus increasing the cost of buying those securities to cover the short position. There can be no assurance that the securities necessary to cover a short position will be available for purchase. Purchasing securities to close out the short position can itself cause the price of the securities to rise further, thereby exacerbating the loss. For these reasons, short selling is considered a speculative investment practice.

The Fund may also effect short sales "against the box." These transactions involve selling short securities that are owned (or that the Fund has the right to obtain). When the Fund enters into a short sale against the box, it will set aside securities equivalent in kind and amount to the securities sold short (or securities convertible or exchangeable into such securities) and will hold such securities while the short sale is outstanding. The Fund will incur transaction costs, including interest expenses, in connection with opening, maintaining and closing short sales against the box.

OTHER POTENTIAL RISKS AND ADDITIONAL INVESTMENT INFORMATION

Dependence on the Investment Manager

The success of the Fund depends upon the ability of the Investment Manager and Sub-Advisers to develop and implement investment strategies that achieve the investment objective of the Fund. Shareholders will have no right or power to participate in the management or control of the Fund.

Business and Regulatory Risks

Legal, tax and regulatory developments that may adversely affect the Fund, the Investment Manager or a Sub-Adviser could occur during the term of the Fund. Securities and futures markets are subject to comprehensive statutes, regulations and margin requirements enforced by the SEC, other regulators and self regulatory organizations and exchanges authorized to take extraordinary actions in the event of market emergencies. The regulation of derivatives transactions and funds that engage in such transactions is an evolving area of law and is subject to modification by government and judicial actions. It is impossible to predict what, if any, changes in regulations may occur, but any regulations which restrict the ability of the Fund to trade in securities or the ability of the Fund to employ, or brokers and other counterparties to extend, credit in its trading (as well as other regulatory changes that result) could have a material adverse impact on the Fund's portfolio.

Reliance on Key Personnel

The Fund's ability to identify and invest in attractive opportunities is dependent upon the Investment Manager and Sub-Advisers. If one or more key individuals leaves the Investment Manager or a Sub-Adviser, the Investment Manager or Sub-Adviser, as applicable, may not be able to hire qualified replacements, or may require an extended time to do so. This could prevent the Fund from achieving its investment objective.

Multi-Manager Risk

Fund performance is dependent upon the success of the Investment Manager and the Sub-Advisers in implementing the Fund's investment strategies in pursuit of its investment objective. To a significant extent, the Fund's performance will depend on the success of the Investment Manager's methodology in allocating the Fund's assets to the Sub-Advisers and its oversight of the Sub-Advisers. The Sub-Advisers may underperform the market generally or other sub-advisers that could have been selected for the Fund. The Sub-Advisers' investment styles may not always be complementary, which could adversely affect the performance of the Fund. Because each Sub-Adviser makes investment decisions independently, it is possible that one or more Sub-Advisers may, at any time, take positions that may be opposite of positions taken by other Sub-Advisers or the Investment Manager. In such cases, the Fund will incur brokerage and other transaction costs with little to no net investment results. The Sub-Advisers also may be competing with one another for similar positions at the same time, which could have the result of increasing a security's cost. The multi-manager approach could increase the Fund's portfolio turnover rates, which may result in higher levels of realized capital gains or losses with respect to the Fund's portfolio securities, and higher broker commissions and other transaction costs. The trading costs and tax consequences associated with portfolio turnover may adversely affect the Fund's performance.

Financial Failure of Intermediaries

There is always the possibility that the institutions, including brokerage firms and banks, with which the Fund does business, or to which securities have been entrusted for custodial purposes, will encounter financial difficulties that may impair their operational capabilities or result in losses to the Fund.

Suspensions of Trading

Each exchange typically has the right to suspend or limit trading in all securities that it lists. Such a suspension could render it impossible for the Fund to liquidate its positions and thereby expose it to losses. In addition, there is no guarantee that non-exchange markets will remain liquid enough for the Fund to close out positions.

Cyber Security Risk

The Fund and its service providers may be prone to operational and information security risks resulting from breaches in cyber security. A breach in cyber security refers to both intentional and unintentional events that may cause the Fund to lose proprietary information, suffer data corruption, or lose operational capacity. Breaches in cyber security include, among other behaviors, stealing or corrupting data maintained online or digitally, denial of service attacks on websites, the unauthorized release of confidential information or various other forms of cyber-attacks. Cyber security breaches affecting the Fund, the Investment Manager, Sub-Advisers, financial intermediaries and other third-party service providers may adversely impact the Fund. For instance, cyber security breaches may interfere with the processing of Shareholder transactions, impact the Fund's ability to calculate its net asset value, cause the release of private Shareholder information or confidential business information, impede investment activities, subject the Fund to regulatory fines or financial losses and/or cause reputational damage. The Fund may also incur additional costs for cyber security risk management purposes.

BOARD OF DIRECTORS AND OFFICERS

The business operations of the Fund are managed and supervised under the direction of the Board, subject to the laws of the State of Maryland, the Fund's Articles of Incorporation and Bylaws and applicable provisions of the Investment Company Act. The Board has overall responsibility for the management and supervision of the business affairs of the Fund on behalf of its Shareholders, including the authority to establish policies regarding the management, conduct and operation of its business. The Board exercises the same powers, authority and responsibilities on behalf of the Fund as are customarily exercised by the board of directors of a registered investment company organized as a corporation or trust. The officers of the Fund conduct and supervise the daily business operations of the Fund.

The members of the Board (each, a "Director") are not required to contribute to the capital of the Fund or to hold Shares. A majority of Directors of the Board are not "interested persons" (as defined in the Investment Company Act) of the Fund (collectively, the "Independent Directors"). Any Director who is not an Independent Director is an interested Director ("Interested Director").

The identity of Directors of the Board and officers of the Fund, and their brief biographical information, including their addresses, their year of birth and descriptions of their principal occupations during the past five years is set forth below.

The Directors serve on the Board for terms of indefinite duration. A Director's position in that capacity will terminate if the Director is removed or resigns or, among other events, upon the Director's death, incapacity, retirement or bankruptcy. A Director may resign upon written notice to the other Directors of the Fund, and may be removed either by (i) the vote of at least two-thirds of the Directors of the Fund not subject to the removal vote or (ii) the vote of Shareholders of the Fund holding not less than two-thirds of the total number of votes eligible to be cast by all Shareholders of the Fund. In the event of any vacancy in the position of a Director, the remaining Directors of the Fund may appoint an individual to serve as a Director so long as immediately after the appointment at least two-thirds of the Directors of the Fund then serving have been elected by the Shareholders of the Fund. The Board may call a meeting of the Fund's Shareholders to fill any vacancy in the position of a Director of the Fund, and must do so if the Directors who were elected by the Shareholders of the Fund cease to constitute a majority of the Directors then serving on the Board

INDEPENDENT DIRECTORS

NAME, ADDRESS AND YEAR OF BIRTH	POSITION(S) HELD WITH THE FUND	LENGTH OF TIME SERVED	PRINCIPAL OCCUPATION(S) DURING PAST 5 YEARS AND OTHER DIRECTORSHIPS HELD BY DIRECTOR	NUMBER OF PORTFOLIOS IN FUND COMPLEX OVERSEEN BY DIRECTOR
David G. Lee Year of Birth: 1952 c/o UMB Fund Services, Inc. 235 W. Galena St. Milwaukee, WI 53212	Director	Since Inception	President and Director, Client Opinions, Inc. (2003-2011); Chief Operating Officer, Brandywine Global Investment Management (1998-2002).	4
Robert Seyferth Year of Birth: 1952 c/o UMB Fund Services, Inc. 235 W. Galena St. Milwaukee, WI 53212	Director	Since Inception	Chief Procurement Officer/Senior Managing Director, Bear Stearns/JP Morgan Chase (1993-2009).	4

INTERESTED DIRECTORS AND OFFICERS

NAME, ADDRESS AND YEAR OF BIRTH	POSITION(S) HELD WITH THE FUND	LENGTH OF TIME SERVED	PRINCIPAL OCCUPATION(S) DURING PAST 5 YEARS AND OTHER DIRECTORSHIPS HELD BY DIRECTOR OR OFFICER	NUMBER OF PORTFOLIOS IN FUND COMPLEX OVERSEEN BY DIRECTOR OR OFFICER
Anthony Fischer Year of Birth: 1959 c/o UMB Fund Services, Inc. 235 W. Galena St. Milwaukee, WI 53212	Chairman and Director	Since Inception	President of UMB Fund Services (2014 – present); Executive Vice President in charge of Business Development, UMB Fund Services (2013 – 2014); Senior Vice President in Business Development, UMB Fund Services (2008 – 2013).	4
Michael Peck Year of Birth: 1980 c/o UMB Fund Services, Inc. 235 W. Galena St. Milwaukee, WI 53212	President	Since Inception	President, Co-Chief Investment Officer, and Portfolio Manager, Vivaldi Capital Management, LLC (2012 - present); Portfolio Manager, Coe Capital Management (2010 –2011).	3
Chad Eisenberg Year of Birth: 1982 c/o UMB Fund Services, Inc. 235 W. Galena St. Milwaukee, WI 53212	Treasurer	Since Inception	Chief Operating Officer, Vivaldi Capital Management LLC (2012 – present); Director, Coe Capital Management LLC (2010 – 2011).	2

Robert Amweg Year of Birth: 1954 c/o UMB Fund Services, Inc. 235 W. Galena St. Milwaukee, WI 53212	Chief Compliance Officer	Since Inception	Compliance Director, Vigilant Compliance, LLC (2013 – present); Consultant to the financial services industry (2012 – present); Chief Financial Officer and Chief Accounting Officer, Turner Investments, LP (2007 – 2012).	3
Terrance P. Gallagher Year of Birth: 1958 c/o UMB Fund Services, Inc. 235 W. Galena St. Milwaukee, WI 53212	Secretary	Since Inception	Executive Vice President and Director of Fund Accounting, Administration and Tax; UMB Fund Services, Inc. (2007 – present).	4

The Board believes that each of the Directors' experience, qualifications, attributes and skills on an individual basis and in combination with those of the other Directors lead to the conclusion that each Director should serve in such capacity. Among the attributes common to all Directors is the ability to review critically, evaluate, question and discuss information provided to them; to interact effectively with the other Directors, the Investment Manager, the Sub-Advisers, the Fund's other service providers, counsel and the independent registered public accounting firm; and to exercise effective business judgment in the performance of their duties as Directors. A Director's ability to perform his or her duties effectively may have been attained through the Director's business, consulting, and public service; experience as a board member of non-profit entities or other organizations; education or professional training; and/or other life experiences. In addition to these shared characteristics, set forth below is a brief discussion of the specific experience, qualifications, attributes or skills of each Director.

Anthony Fischer. Mr. Fischer has been a Director since the Fund's inception. Mr. Fischer has more than 25 years of experience in the financial services industry.

David G. Lee. Mr. Lee has been a Director since the Fund's inception. He has more than 25 years of experience in the financial services industry.

Robert Seyferth. Mr. Seyferth has been a Director since the Fund's inception. Mr. Seyferth has more than 30 years of business and accounting experience.

Specific details regarding each Director's principal occupations during the past five years are included in the table above.

Leadership Structure and Oversight Responsibilities

Overall responsibility for oversight of the Fund rests with the Board. The Fund has engaged the Investment Manager to manage the Fund on a day-to-day basis. The Board is responsible for overseeing the Investment Manager, Sub-Advisers and other service providers in the operations of the Fund in accordance with the provisions of the Investment Company Act, applicable provisions of state and other laws and the Fund's Articles of Incorporation and Bylaws. The Board is currently composed of three members, two of whom are Independent Directors. The Board will meet inperson at regularly scheduled meetings four times each year. In addition, the Board may hold special in-person or telephonic meetings or informal conference calls to discuss specific matters that may arise or require action between regular meetings. The Independent Directors have also engaged independent legal counsel to assist them in performing their oversight responsibility. The Independent Directors will meet with their independent legal counsel in person prior to and during each quarterly in-person board meeting. As described below, the Board has established a Valuation Committee, an Audit Committee and a Nominating Committee, and may establish ad hoc committees or working groups from time to time to assist the Board in fulfilling its oversight responsibilities.

The Board has appointed Anthony Fischer, an Interested Director, to serve in the role of Chairman. The Chairman's role is to preside at all meetings of the Board and to act as liaison with the Investment Manager, Sub-Advisers, other service providers, counsel and other Directors generally between meetings. The Chairman serves as a key point person for dealings between management and the Directors. The Chairman may also perform such other functions as may be delegated by the Board from time to time. The Board has not appointed a lead independent director. The Board has determined that the Board's leadership structure is appropriate because it allows the Board to exercise informed and independent judgment over matters under its purview and it allocates areas of responsibility among committees of Directors and the full Board in a manner that enhances effective oversight.

The Fund is subject to a number of risks, including investment, compliance, operational and valuation risks, among others. Risk oversight forms part of the Board's general oversight of the Fund and will be addressed as part of various Board and committee activities. Day-to-day risk management functions are subsumed within the responsibilities of the Investment Manager, Sub-Advisers and other service providers (depending on the nature of the risk), which carry out the Fund's investment management and business affairs. The Investment Manager, Sub-Advisers and other service providers employ a variety of processes, procedures and controls to identify various events or circumstances that give rise to risks, to lessen the probability of their occurrence and/or to mitigate the effects of such events or circumstances if they do occur. Each of the Investment Manager, the Sub-Advisers and other service providers has its own independent interests in risk management, and their policies and methods of risk management will depend on their functions and business models. The Board recognizes that it is not possible to identify all of the risks that may affect the Fund or to develop processes and controls to eliminate or mitigate their occurrence or effects. The Board will require senior officers of the Fund, including the President, Treasurer and Chief Compliance Officer ("CCO") and the Investment Manager, to report to the full Board on a variety of matters at regular and special meetings of the Board, including matters relating to risk management. The Board and the Audit Committee will receive regular reports from the Fund's independent registered public accounting firm on internal control and financial reporting matters. The Board will also receive reports from certain of the Fund's other primary service providers on a periodic or regular basis, including the Sub-Advisers and the Fund's custodian, distributor and administrator. The Board may, at any time and in its discretion, change the manner in which it conducts risk over

Committees of the Board of Directors

Audit Committee

The Board has formed an Audit Committee that is responsible for overseeing the Fund's accounting and financial reporting policies and practices, its internal controls, and, as appropriate, the internal controls of certain service providers; overseeing the quality and objectivity of the Fund's financial statements and the independent audit of those financial statements; and acting as a liaison between the Fund's independent auditors and the full Board. In performing its responsibilities, the Audit Committee will select and recommend annually to the entire Board a firm of independent certified public accountants to audit the books and records of the Fund for the ensuing year, and will review with the firm the scope and results of each audit. The Audit Committee currently consists of each of the Fund's Independent Directors. As the Fund is recently organized, the Audit Committee did not hold any meetings during the last year.

Nominating Committee

The Board has formed a Nominating Committee that is responsible for selecting and nominating persons to serve as Directors of the Fund. The Nominating Committee is responsible for both nominating candidates to be appointed by the Board to fill vacancies and for nominating candidates to be presented to Shareholders for election. In performing its responsibilities, the Nominating Committee will consider candidates recommended by management of the Fund and by Shareholders and evaluate them both in a similar manner, as long as the recommendation submitted by a Shareholder includes at a minimum: the name, address and telephone number of the recommending Shareholder and information concerning the Shareholder's interests in the Fund in sufficient detail to establish that the Shareholder held Shares on the relevant record date; and the name, address and telephone number of the recommended nominee and information concerning the recommended nominee's education, professional experience, and other information that might assist the Nominating Committee in evaluating the recommended nominee's qualifications to serve as a Director. The Nominating Committee may solicit candidates to serve as Directors from any source it deems appropriate. With the Board's prior approval, the Nominating Committee may employ and compensate counsel, consultants or advisers to assist it in discharging its responsibilities. The Nominating Committee currently consists of each of the Fund's Independent Directors. As the Fund is recently organized, the Nominating Committee did not hold any meetings during the last year.

Valuation Committee

The Board has formed a Valuation Committee that is responsible for reviewing fair valuations of securities held by the Fund in instances as required by the valuation procedures adopted by the Board and is responsible for carrying out the provisions of its charter. The Valuation Committee currently consists of each of the Fund's Directors. As the Fund is recently organized, the Valuation Committee did not hold any meetings during the last year.

Director Ownership of Securities

The Fund has not yet commenced operations, therefore none of the Directors own Shares of the Fund.

Independent Director Ownership of Securities

As of September 1, 2017, none of the Independent Directors (or their immediate family members) owned securities of the Investment Manager or any Sub-Adviser, or of an entity (other than a registered investment company) controlling, controlled by or under common control with the Investment Manager or any Sub-Adviser.

Director Compensation

In consideration of the services rendered by the Independent Directors, the Fund will pay each Independent Director a retainer of \$10,000 per year. Interested Directors will be compensated by the Fund's administrator and/or its affiliates and will not be separately compensated by the Fund

CODES OF ETHICS

The Fund, the Investment Manager and the Sub-Advisers have each adopted a code of ethics pursuant to Rule 17j-1 of the Investment Company Act, which is designed to prevent affiliated persons of the Fund, the Investment Manager and the Sub-Advisers from engaging in deceptive, manipulative, or fraudulent activities in connection with securities held or to be acquired by the Fund. The codes of ethics permit persons subject to them to invest in securities, including securities that may be held or purchased by the Fund, subject to a number of restrictions and controls. Compliance with the codes of ethics is carefully monitored and enforced.

The codes of ethics are included as exhibits to the Fund's registration statement filed with the SEC and can be reviewed and copied at the SEC's Public Reference Room in Washington, DC. Information on the operation of the Public Reference Room may be obtained by calling the SEC at 1-202-551-8090. The codes of ethics are available on the EDGAR database on the SEC's Internet site at http://www.sec.gov, and may also be obtained after paying a duplicating fee, by electronic request at the following E-mail address: publicinfo@sec.gov, or by writing the SEC's Public Reference Section, Washington, DC 20549-0102.

INVESTMENT MANAGEMENT AND OTHER SERVICES

The Investment Manager

Vivaldi Asset Management, LLC (the "Investment Manager"), serves as the investment advisor to the Fund. The Investment Manager is an investment adviser registered with the SEC under the Investment Advisers Act of 1940, as amended. Subject to the general supervision of the Board, and in accordance with the investment objective, policies, and restrictions of the Fund, the Investment Manager is responsible for the management and operation of the Fund and the investment of the Fund's assets. The Investment Manager provides such services to the Fund pursuant to the Investment Management Agreement.

The Investment Management Agreement became effective as of August 14, 2017, and will continue in effect for an initial two-year term. Thereafter, the Investment Management Agreement will continue in effect from year to year provided such continuance is specifically approved at least annually by (i) the vote of a majority of the outstanding voting securities of the Fund or a majority of the Board, and (ii) the vote of a majority of the Independent Directors of the Fund, cast in person at a meeting called for the purpose of voting on such approval. A discussion regarding the basis for the Board's approval of the Agreements, or any other investment advisory contracts, will be available in the Fund's first annual or semi-annual report to Shareholders.

The Fund pays to the Investment Manager an investment management fee (the "Investment Management Fee") in consideration of the advisory and other services provided by the Investment Manager to the Fund. Pursuant to the Investment Management Agreement, the Fund has agreed to pay the Investment Manager a management fee payable on a monthly basis at the annual rate of 1.40% of the Fund's average daily Managed Assets (as such term is defined below). Pursuant to a separate sub-advisory agreement, the Investment Manager (and not the Fund) has agreed to pay RiverNorth Capital Management, LLC a sub-advisory fee payable on a monthly basis at the annual rate of 1.00% of its portion of the Fund's average daily Managed Assets for the services it provides. Pursuant to a separate sub-advisory agreement, the Investment Manager (and not the Fund) has agreed to pay Angel Oak Capital Advisors, LLC a sub-advisory fee payable on a monthly basis at the annual rate of 0.80% of its portion of the Fund's average daily Managed Assets for the services it provides. "Managed Assets" means the total assets of the Fund, including leverage, minus liabilities (other than debt representing leverage and any preferred stock that may be outstanding). As a result, the Investment Manager and the Sub-Advisers are paid more if the Fund uses leverage, which creates a conflict of interest for the Investment Manager and the Sub-Advisers. The Investment Manager and the Sub-Advisers will seek to manage that potential conflict by utilizing leverage only when they determine such action is in the best interests of the Fund. The Investment Management Fee will be paid to the Investment Manager before giving effect to any repurchase of Shares in the Fund effective as of that date, and will decrease the net profits or increase the net losses of the Fund that are credited to its Shareholders. The Investment Management Fee will be computed as of the last day of each month, and will be due and payable in arrears within thirty-five (35) business days after the end o

The Sub-Advisers

Each Sub-Adviser selected by the Investment Manager, subject to Shareholder approval, will be primarily responsible for its investment strategy and the day-to-day management of the Fund's assets allocated to it by the Investment Manager. Founded in 2000, RiverNorth Capital Management, LLC ("RiverNorth") is located at 325 N. LaSalle Street, Suite 645, Chicago, Illinois 60654. RiverNorth is registered with the SEC as an investment adviser and manages, as of March 31, 2017, approximately \$3.6 billion for individuals and institutions, including limited partnerships, mutual funds and employee benefit plans. Founded in 2009, Angel Oak Capital Advisors, LLC ("Angel Oak") is located at 3060 Peachtree Road NW, Suite 500, Atlanta, Georgia 30305. Angel Oak is registered with the SEC as an investment adviser and manages, as of March 31, 2017, approximately \$6.2 billion for individuals, banking or thrift institutions, investment companies, pooled investment vehicles and charitable organizations.

Pursuant to separate sub-advisory agreements among the Fund, the Investment Manager and each of RiverNorth and Angel Oak, (each, a "Sub-Advisory Agreement"), the Investment Manager will pay RiverNorth a monthly advisory fee with respect to the portion of the Fund's assets managed by RiverNorth equal to 1.00% of its portion of the Fund's average daily Managed Assets, and the Investment Manager will pay Angel Oak a monthly advisory fee with respect to the portion of the Fund's assets managed by Angel Oak equal to 0.80% of its portion of the Fund's average daily Managed Assets. The Sub-Adviser's fee is paid by the Investment Manager out of the Investment Manager's management fee. Each Sub-Advisory Agreement may be terminated without the payment of any penalty by the Investment Manager, the Board, or a majority of the outstanding voting securities of the Fund (as defined in the Investment Company Act), upon sixty (60) days' written notice to the Sub-Adviser.

All fees and expenses are accrued daily and deducted before payment of dividends to investors. Each Sub-Advisory Agreement has been approved by the Board, including a majority of the Independent Directors, and the initial shareholder of the Fund. Information regarding the Board's approval of each Sub-Advisory Agreement will be available in the Fund's first annual or semi-annual report to shareholders.

The Portfolio Managers

The personnel of the Investment Manager and the Sub-Advisers who will initially have primary responsibility for the day-to-day management of the Fund's portfolio (the "Portfolio Managers") are Michael Peck, Scott Hergott, Brian Murphy, Kyle Mowery, Jeff O'Brien, Daniel Lancz, Patrick Galley, Stephen O'Neill, Sam Dunlap and Berkin Kologlu.

Other Accounts Managed by the Portfolio Managers⁽¹⁾

	Type of Accounts	Total # of Accounts Managed	Total Assets (\$mm)	# of Accounts Managed that Advisory Fee Based on Performance	Total Assets that Advisory Fee Based on Performance (\$mm)
1. Michael Peck	Registered Investment Companies: Other Pooled Investment Vehicles:	1	\$149 N/A	0	N/A N/A
	Other Accounts:	0	N/A	0	N/A
2. Scott Hergott	Registered Investment Companies: Other Pooled Investment Vehicles: Other Accounts:	1 0 0	\$149 N/A N/A	0 0 0	N/A N/A N/A
3. Brian Murphy	Registered Investment Companies: Other Pooled Investment Vehicles: Other Accounts:	1 0 0	\$149 N/A N/A	0 0 0	N/A N/A N/A
4. Kyle Mowery	Registered Investment Companies: Other Pooled Investment Vehicles:	1	\$39 \$80	0	N/A \$80
	Other Accounts:	1	\$160	0	N/A

5. Jeff O'Brien	Registered Investment				
	Companies:	2	\$506	0	N/A
	Other Pooled Investment				
	Vehicles:	1	\$25	1	\$25
	Other Accounts:	2	\$32	2	\$32
6. Daniel Lancz	Registered Investment				
	Companies:	2	\$506	0	N/A
	Other Pooled Investment				
	Vehicles:	1	\$25	1	\$25
	Other Accounts:	2	\$32	2	\$32
7. Patrick Galley	Registered Investment				
•	Companies:	9	\$3,262	1	\$97
	Other Pooled Investment		ŕ		
	Vehicles:	3	\$332	3	\$332
	Other Accounts:	2	\$52	1	\$35
8. Stephen O'Neill	Registered Investment				
•	Companies:	8	\$3,164	0	N/A
	Other Pooled Investment		·		
	Vehicles:	2	\$325	2	\$325
	Other Accounts:	2	\$52	1	\$35
9. Sam Dunlap	Registered Investment				
•	Companies:	1	\$4,961	0	N/A
	Other Pooled Investment				
	Vehicles:	2	\$446	1	\$194
	Other Accounts:	14	\$465	0	N/A
10. Berkin Kologlu	Registered Investment				
	Companies:	2	\$5,012	0	N/A
	Other Pooled Investment				
	Vehicles:	3	\$570	2	\$318
	Other Accounts:	4	\$451	0	N/A

⁽¹⁾ As of March 31, 2017.

Conflicts of Interest

The Investment Manager, Sub-Advisers and Portfolio Managers may manage multiple funds and/or other accounts, and as a result may be presented with one or more of the following actual or potential conflicts:

The management of multiple funds and/or other accounts may result in the Investment Manager, a Sub-Adviser or Portfolio Manager devoting unequal time and attention to the management of each fund and/or other account. The Investment Manager seeks to manage such competing interests for the time and attention of a Portfolio Manager by having the Portfolio Manager focus on a particular investment discipline. Most other accounts managed by a Portfolio Manager are managed using the same investment models that are used in connection with the management of the Fund.

If the Investment Manager, a Sub-Adviser or Portfolio Manager identifies a limited investment opportunity which may be suitable for more than one fund or other account, a fund may not be able to take full advantage of that opportunity due to an allocation of filled purchase or sale orders across all eligible funds and other accounts. To deal with these situations, the Investment Manager and Sub-Advisers have adopted procedures for allocating portfolio transactions across multiple accounts.

The Investment Manager and Sub-Advisers have adopted certain compliance procedures which are designed to address these types of conflicts. However, there is no guarantee that such procedures will detect each and every situation in which a conflict arises.

Compensation of the Portfolio Managers

Total compensation paid to Messrs. Peck, Hergott, Murphy, Mowery, O'Brien and Lancz includes a base salary fixed from year to year and a variable performance bonus consisting of cash incentives. The amounts paid to the Portfolio Managers are based on a percentage of the fees earned by the Investment Manager from managing the Fund and other investment accounts. The performance bonus reflects individual performance and the performance of the Investment Manager's business as a whole. These individuals also participate in a 401K program and receive medical/dental insurance benefits on the same basis as other employees of the Investment Manager.

Mr. Galley's and Mr. O'Neill's total compensation includes a base salary fixed from year to year and a variable performance bonus consisting of cash incentives. The amounts paid to Mr. Galley and Mr. O'Neill are based on a percentage of the fees earned by RiverNorth from sub-advising the Fund and managing other investment accounts. The performance bonus reflects individual performance of the funds managed by the portfolio managers and the performance of RiverNorth's business as a whole. Mr. Galley and Mr. O'Neill also participate in a 401K program on the same basis as other officers of RiverNorth.

A competitive base salary and a performance-based bonus (paid in April each year) structure are in place for all asset management team members of Angel Oak. Portfolio managers, analysts, and other associates are paid a competitive base salary and discretionary bonus based on their fiduciary investment responsibilities, performance of the individual and firm. The discretionary bonus structure gives Angel Oak the ability to remain competitive under current market conditions affecting compensation across the industry. The compensation structure of key investment professionals is structured to incent long-term client retention and client service. Employees are permitted to invest in Angel Oak funds and have the ability to invest in the private funds at NAV without management fees or incentive fees.

Portfolio Managers' Ownership of Shares

	Dollar Range of Shares Beneficially Owned by
Name of Portfolio Manager:	Portfolio Manager (1):
Michael Peck	None
Scott Hergott	None
Brian Murphy	None
Kyle Mowery	None
Jeff O'Brien	None
Daniel Lancz	None
Patrick Galley	None
Stephen O'Neill	None
Sam Dunlap	None
Berkin Kologlu	None

(1) As of September 1, 2017.

BROKERAGE

The Fund does not expect to use one particular broker or dealer. It is the Fund's policy to obtain the best results in connection with effecting its portfolio transactions, taking into account factors such as price, size of order, difficulty of execution and operational facilities of a brokerage firm and the firm's risk in positioning a block of securities. Generally, equity securities are bought and sold through brokerage transactions for which commissions are payable. Purchases from underwriters will include the underwriting commission or concession, and purchases from dealers serving as market makers will include a dealer's mark-up or reflect a dealer's mark-down. Money market securities and other debt securities are usually bought and sold directly from the issuer or an underwriter or market maker for the securities. Generally, the Fund will not pay brokerage commissions for such purchases. When a debt security is bought from an underwriter, the purchase price will usually include an underwriting commission or concession. The purchase price for securities bought from dealers serving as market makers will similarly include the dealer's mark up or reflect a dealer's mark down. When the Fund executes transactions in the over-the-counter market, it will generally deal with primary market makers unless prices that are more favorable are otherwise obtainable.

In addition, the Investment Manager or a Sub-Adviser may place a combined order for two or more accounts it manages, including the Fund, that are engaged in the purchase or sale of the same security if, in its judgment, joint execution is in the best interest of each participant and will result in best price and execution. Transactions involving commingled orders are allocated in a manner deemed equitable to each account or fund. Although it is recognized that, in some cases, the joint execution of orders could adversely affect the price or volume of the security that a particular account or the Fund may obtain, it is the opinion of the Investment Manager that the advantages of combined orders outweigh the possible disadvantages of separate transactions. The Investment Manager believes that the ability of the Fund to participate in higher volume transactions will generally be beneficial to the Fund.

The Investment Manager or a Sub-Adviser may pay a higher commission than otherwise obtainable from other brokers in return for brokerage or research services only if a good faith determination is made that the commission is reasonable in relation to the services provided.

While it is the Fund's general policy to seek to obtain the most favorable price and execution available in selecting a broker-dealer to execute portfolio transactions for the Fund, weight is also given to the ability of a broker-dealer to furnish brokerage and research services as defined in Section 28(e) of the Securities Exchange Act of 1934, as amended, to the Fund or to the Investment Manager or a Sub-Adviser, even if the specific services are not directly useful to the Fund and may be useful to the Investment Manager or the Sub-Adviser in advising other clients. When one or more brokers is believed capable of providing the best combination of price and execution, the Investment Manager or a Sub-Adviser may select a broker based upon brokerage or research services provided to the Investment Manager or the Sub-Adviser. In negotiating commissions with a broker or evaluating the spread to be paid to a dealer, the Fund may therefore pay a higher commission or spread than would be the case if no weight were given to the furnishing of these supplemental services, provided that the amount of such commission or spread has been determined in good faith by the Investment Manager or a Sub-Adviser to be reasonable in relation to the value of the brokerage and/or research services provided by such broker-dealer. The standard of reasonableness is to be measured in light of the Investment Manager's or a Sub-Adviser's overall responsibilities to the Fund.

INDEPENDENT REGISTERED PUBLIC ACCOUNTING FIRM: LEGAL COUNSEL

Grant Thornton LLP of 171 N. Clark Street, Suite 200, Chicago, Illinois 60601-3370, has been selected as the independent registered public accountant for the Fund and in such capacity will audit the Fund's annual financial statements and financial highlights.

Drinker Biddle & Reath LLP, One Logan Square, Suite 2000, Philadelphia, PA 19103-6996, serves as counsel to the Fund and the Independent Directors.

CUSTODIAN

UMB Bank, N.A. (the "Custodian"), serves as the primary custodian of the assets of the Fund, and may maintain custody of such assets with U.S. and non-U.S. subcustodians (which may be banks, trust companies, securities depositories and clearing agencies) in accordance with the requirements of Section 17(f) of the Investment Company Act. Assets of the Fund are not held by the Investment Manager or the Sub-Advisers, or commingled with the assets of other accounts other than to the extent that securities are held in the name of the Custodian or U.S. or non-U.S. subcustodians in a securities depository, clearing agency or omnibus customer account of such custodian. The Custodian's principal business address is 1010 Grand Blvd., Kansas City, MO 64106. The Custodian is an affiliate of UMB Fund Services, Inc., which serves as the Fund's administrator.

DISTRIBUTOR

Foreside Fund Services, LLC (the "Distributor") is the distributor of Shares of the Fund and is located at Three Canal Plaza, Suite 100, Portland, Maine 04101. The Distributor is a registered broker-dealer and is a member of the Financial Industry Regulatory Authority, Inc. The Distributor is not affiliated with the Investment Manager or any other service provider of the Fund. Pursuant to the Distribution Agreement, the Distributor acts as the agent of the Fund in connection with the continuous offering of Shares of the Fund. The Distributor continually distributes Shares of the Fund on a best efforts basis. The Distributor has no obligation to sell any specific quantity of Shares. The Distributor and its officers have no role in determining the investment policies of the Fund.

PROXY VOTING POLICIES AND PROCEDURES

The Board has delegated responsibility for decisions regarding proxy voting for securities held by the Fund to the Investment Manager and the Sub-Advisers. The Investment Manager and Sub-Advisers will each vote such proxies in accordance with its respective proxy policies and procedures. Copies of the Investment Manager's and RiverNorth's proxy policies and procedures are included as Appendix A to this SAI. Angel Oak's proxy policies and procedures are discussed below. The Board will periodically review the Fund's proxy voting record.

The Fund will be required to file Form N-PX, with its complete proxy voting record for the twelve months ended June 30, no later than August 31 of each year. The Fund's Form N-PX filing will be available: (i) without charge, upon request, by calling the Fund at (877) 779-1999 or (ii) by visiting the SEC's website at www.sec.gov.

The majority of securities traded by Angel Oak do not involve proxy voting. In the event a proxy is received, Angel Oak will vote all proxies in the best interests of advisory clients and has established procedures to identify and resolve any conflicts of interest of the adviser and client. Unless instructed differently by the client, Angel Oak will generally vote in favor of routine corporate proposals such as election of directors or selection of auditors. Angel Oak will generally vote against proposals such as those that cause board members to become entrenched or cause unequal voting rights. In reviewing proposals, Angel Oak will consider the opinion of management and the effect on shareholder value and the issuer's business practices. If a material conflict of interest exists, Angel Oak will disclose the conflict to the affected client to give the client an opportunity to vote the proxies themselves, or to vote through other objective means such as voting in a manner consistent with an independent third party voting recommendation.

CONTROL PERSONS AND PRINCIPAL SHAREHOLDERS

The Investment Manager has provided the initial capitalization of the Fund and therefore is deemed to be a control person because it was the sole shareholder of the Fund at that time. However, it is anticipated that the Investment Manager will no longer be a control person of the Fund once this offering of Shares is completed. As of September 1, 2017, the following persons were the only persons who were record owners (or to the knowledge of the Fund, beneficial owners) of 5% or more of the Shares.

Name and AddressPercentage of OwnershipVivaldi Asset Management100% of Shares

Vivaldi Asset Management 225 W. Wacker Drive, Suite 2100 Chicago, IL 60606

Appendix B to this SAI provides financial information regarding the Fund. The Fund's financial statements have been audited by Grant Thornton LLP

FINANCIAL STATEMENTS

APPENDIX A - PROXY VOTING POLICIES AND PROCEDURES

Vivaldi Asset Management, LLC PROXY POLICY AND PROCEDURE

Effective September 2016

INTRODUCTION

Vivaldi Asset Management, LLC ("Vivaldi") acts as either the advisor or sub-advisor to a number of registered investment companies (the "Funds"). In accord with Rule 206(4)-6 of the Investment Advisers Act of 1940, as amended, Vivaldi has adopted the following policies and procedures to provide information on Vivaldi's proxy policy generally as well as on procedures for each of the Funds specifically (the "Proxy Policy and Procedure"). These policies and procedures apply only to Vivaldi. Investment managers engaged as sub-advisors for one of the Funds are required to vote proxies in accord with their own policies and procedures and any applicable management agreements.

GENERAL GUIDELINES

Vivaldi's Proxy Policy and Procedure is designed to ensure that proxies are voted in a manner (i) reasonably believed to be in the best interests of the Funds and their shareholders¹ and (ii) not affected by any material conflict of interest. Vivaldi considers shareholders' best economic interests over the long term (i.e. addresses the common interest of all shareholders over time). Although shareholders may have differing political or social interests or values, their economic interest is generally uniform.

Vivaldi has adopted voting guidelines to assist in making voting decisions on common issues. The guidelines are designed to address those securities in which the Funds generally invest and may be revised in Vivaldi's discretion. Any non-routine matters not addressed by the proxy voting guidelines are addressed on a case-by-case basis, taking into account all relevant facts and circumstances at the time of the vote, particularly where such matters have a potential for major economic impact on the issuer's structure or operations. In making voting determinations, Vivaldi typically will rely on the individual portfolio managers who invest in and track particular companies as they are the most knowledgeable about, and best suited to make decisions regarding, particular proxy matters. In addition, Vivaldi may conduct research internally and/or use the resources of an independent research consultant. Vivaldi may also consider other materials such as studies of corporate governance and/or analyses of shareholder and management proposals by a certain sector of companies and may engage in dialogue with an issuer's management.

Vivaldi acknowledges its responsibility to identify material conflicts of interest related to voting proxies. Vivaldi's employees are required to disclose to the Chief Compliance Officer any personal conflicts, such as officer or director positions held by them, their spouses or close relatives, in any publicly traded company. Conflicts based on business relationships with Vivaldi, any affiliate or any person associated with Vivaldi will be considered only to the extent that Vivaldi has actual knowledge of such relationships. Vivaldi then takes appropriate steps to address identified conflicts. Typically, in those instances when a proxy vote may present a conflict between the interests of the Fund, on the one hand, and Vivaldi's interests or the interests of a person affiliated with Vivaldi on the other, Vivaldi will abstain from making a voting decision and will document the decision and reasoning for doing so.

¹ Actions taken in accord with the best interests of the Funds and their shareholders are those which align most closely with the Funds' stated investment objectives and strategies.

In some cases, the cost of voting a proxy may outweigh the expected benefits. For example, casting a vote on a foreign security may involve additional costs such as hiring a translator or traveling to the foreign country to vote the security in person. Vivaldi may abstain from voting a proxy if the effect on shareholders' economic interests or the value of the portfolio holding is indeterminable or insignificant.

In certain cases, securities on loan as part of a securities lending program may not be voted. Nothing in the proxy voting policies shall obligate Vivaldi to exercise voting rights with respect to a portfolio security if it is prohibited by the terms of the security or by applicable law or otherwise. Vivaldi will not discuss with members of the public how they intend to vote on any particular proxy proposal.

ISS PROXYEDGE

Vivalidi has entered into a contractual relationship with Institutional Shareholder Services Inc. ("ISS") through which ISS provides certain proxy management services to Vivaldi's portfolio management teams. Specifically, ISS (i) provides access to the ISS ProxyExchange web-based voting and research platform to access vote recommendations, research reports, execute vote instructions and run reports relevant to Subscriber's proxy voting environment; (ii) implements and maps Vivaldi's designated proxy voting policies to applicable accounts and generates vote recommendations based on the application of such policies; and (iii) monitors Vivaldi's incoming ballots, performs ballot-to-account reconciliations with Vivaldi and its third party providers to help ensure that ISS is receiving all ballots for which Vivaldi has voting rights.

ISS provides two options for how proxy ballots are executed:

- 1. Implied Consent: ISS executes ballots on Vivaldi's behalf based on policy guidelines chosen at the time Vivaldi entered into the relationship with ISS.
- 2. Mandatory Signoff: ISS is not permitted to mark or process any ballot on Vivaldi's behalf without first receiving Vivaldi's specific voting instructions via ProxyExchange.

Vivaldi has opted for Option 1. Implied Consent and in so doing has chosen to allow ISS to vote proxies on its behalf "with management's recommendations." Vivaldi has the option however to change its vote from the "with management's recommendations" default at any point prior to the voting deadline if the portfolio managers following the subject company determine it is in the best interests of the Funds and their shareholders to do so. In those instances when the subject company's management has not provided a voting recommendation, Vivaldi will either vote based on its own determination of what would align most closely with the best interests of the Funds and their shareholders or will opt to allow ISS to submit an "abstain" vote on its behalf. In addition, in those limited instances when share blocking² may apply, Vivaldi has instructed ISS not to cast a vote on Vivaldi's behalf unless Vivaldi provides specific instructions via ProxyExchange.

² Proxy voting in certain countries requires share blocking. Shareholders wishing to vote their proxies must deposit their shares shortly before the meeting date with a designated depositary. During this blocking period, any shares held by the designated depositary cannot be sold until the meeting has taken place and the shares have been returned to Vivaldi's custodian banks. Vivaldi generally opts not to participate in share blocking proxies given these restrictions on their ability to trade.

FUND-SPECIFIC POLICIES AND PROCEDURES

Infinity Core Alternative Fund ("ICAF")

ICAF is a "fund of funds" that invests primarily in general or limited partnerships, funds, corporations, trusts or other investment vehicles (collectively, "Investment Funds"). While it is unlikely that ICAF will receive notices or proxies from Investment Funds (or in connection with any other portfolio securities), to the extent that ICAF does receive such notices or proxies and ICAF has voting interests in such Investment Funds, the responsibility for decisions regarding proxy voting for securities held by ICAF lies with Vivaldi as ICAF's advisor. Vivaldi will vote such proxies in accordance with the proxy policies and procedures noted above.

ICAF will be required to file Form N-PX with its complete proxy voting record for the twelve months ended June 30th, no later than August 31st of each year. The Fund's Form N PX filing will be available: (i) without charge, upon request, by calling 1.877.779.1999 or (ii) by visiting the SEC's website at www.sec.gov.

All Other Funds

With the exception of the Vivaldi Merger Arbitrage Fund, the Funds for which Vivaldi is presently either an advisor or a sub-advisor are managed by multiple internal and external portfolio management teams. As is noted above, the policies and procedures outlined within this Proxy Policy and Procedure apply to those securities being held in that portion of the Funds' portfolios managed by a Vivaldi portfolio manager only.

Each Fund will be required to file Form N-PX annually, with its complete proxy voting record for the twelve months immediately prior to the Fund's year-end, no later than sixty (60) days following the Fund's year-end. The Fund's Form N-PX filing will be available: (i) without charge, upon request, from the Fund's administrator or (ii) by visiting the SEC's website at www.sec.gov.

RiverNorth Capital Management PROXY VOTING POLICIES AND PROCEDURES

Pursuant to the recent adoption by the Securities and Exchange Commission (the "Commission") of Rule 206(4)-6 (17 CFR 275.206(4)-6) and amendments to Rule 204-2 (17 CFR 275.204-2) under the Investment Advisers Act of 1940 (the "Act"), it is a fraudulent, deceptive, or manipulative act, practice or course of business, within the meaning of Section 206(4) of the Act, for an investment adviser to exercise voting authority with respect to client securities, unless (i) the adviser has adopted and implemented written policies and procedures that are reasonably designed to ensure that the adviser votes proxies in the best interests of its clients, (ii) the adviser describes its proxy voting procedures to its clients and provides copies on request, and (iii) the adviser discloses to clients how they may obtain information on how the adviser voted their proxies.

In its standard investment advisory agreement, RiverNorth Capital Management, LLC (RiverNorth Capital) specifically states that it does not vote proxies and the client, including clients governed by ERISA, is responsible for voting proxies. Therefore, RiverNorth Capital will not vote proxies for these clients. However, RiverNorth Capital will vote proxies on behalf of investment company clients ("Funds"). RiverNorth Capital has instructed all custodians, other than Fund custodians, to forward proxies directly to its clients, and if RiverNorth Capital accidentally receives a proxy for any non-Fund client, current or former, the Chief Compliance Officer will promptly forward the proxy to the client. In order to fulfill its responsibilities to Funds, RiverNorth Capital (hereinafter "we" or "our") has adopted the following policies and procedures for proxy voting with regard to companies in any Fund's investment portfolios.

KEY OBJECTIVES

The key objectives of these policies and procedures recognize that a company's management is entrusted with the day-to-day operations and longer term strategic planning of the company, subject to the oversight of the company's board of directors. While "ordinary business matters" are primarily the responsibility of management and should be approved solely by the corporation's board of directors, these objectives also recognize that the company's shareholders must have final say over how management and directors are performing, and how shareholders' rights and ownership interests are handled, especially when matters could have substantial economic implications to the shareholders.

Therefore, we will pay particular attention to the following matters in exercising our proxy voting responsibilities as a fiduciary for our clients:

Accountability. Each company should have effective means in place to hold those entrusted with running a company's business accountable for their actions. Management of a company should be accountable to its board of directors and the board should be accountable to shareholders.

Alignment of Management and Shareholder Interests. Each company should endeavor to align the interests of management and the board of directors with the interests of the company's shareholders. For example, we generally believe that compensation should be designed to reward management for doing a good job of creating value for the shareholders of the company.

Transparency. Promotion of timely disclosure of important information about a company's business operations and financial performance enables investors to evaluate the performance of a company and to make informed decisions about the purchase and sale of a company's securities.

DECISION METHODS

We generally believe that the individual portfolio managers that invest in and track particular companies are the most knowledgeable and best suited to make decisions with regard to proxy votes. Therefore, we rely on those individuals to make the final decisions on how to cast proxy votes.

No set of proxy voting guidelines can anticipate all situations that may arise. In special cases, we may seek insight from our managers and analysts on how a particular proxy proposal will impact the financial prospects of a company, and vote accordingly.

In some instances, a proxy vote may present a conflict between the interests of a client, on the one hand, and our interests or the interests of a person affiliated with us, on the other. In such a case, we will abstain from making a voting decision and will forward all of the necessary proxy voting materials to the client to enable the client to cast the votes.

Notwithstanding the forgoing, the following policies will apply to investment company shares owned by a Fund. Under Section 12(d)(1) of the Investment Company Act of 1940, as amended, (the "1940 Act"), a fund may only invest up to 5% of its total assets in the securities of any one investment company, but may not own more than 3% of the outstanding voting stock of any one investment company or invest more than 10% of its total assets in the securities of other investment companies. However, Section 12(d)(1)(F) of the 1940 Act provides that the provisions of paragraph 12(d)(1) shall not apply to securities purchased or otherwise acquired by a fund if (i) immediately after such purchase or acquisition not more than 3% of the total outstanding stock of such registered investment company is owned by the fund and all affiliated persons of the fund; and (ii) the fund is not proposing to offer or sell any security issued by it through a principal underwriter or otherwise at a public or offering price which includes a sales load of more than 1% percent. Therefore, each Fund (or the Adviser acting on behalf of the Fund) must comply with the following voting restrictions unless it is determined that the Fund is not relying on Section 12(d)(1)(F):

- when the Fund exercises voting rights, by proxy or otherwise, with respect to any investment company owned by the Fund, the Fund will either
 - o seek instruction from the Fund's shareholders with regard to the voting of all proxies and vote in accordance with such instructions, or
 - o vote the shares held by the Fund in the same proportion as the vote of all other holders of such security.

PROXY VOTING GUIDELINES

Election of the Board of Directors

We believe that good corporate governance generally starts with a board composed primarily of independent directors, unfettered by significant ties to management, all of whose members are elected annually. We also believe that turnover in board composition promotes independent board action, fresh approaches to governance, and generally has a positive impact on shareholder value. We will generally vote in favor of non-incumbent independent directors.

The election of a company's board of directors is one of the most fundamental rights held by shareholders. Because a classified board structure prevents shareholders from electing a full slate of directors annually, we will generally support efforts to declassify boards or other measures that permit shareholders to remove a majority of directors at any time, and will generally oppose efforts to adopt classified board structures

Approval of Independent Auditors

We believe that the relationship between a company and its auditors should be limited primarily to the audit engagement, although it may include certain closely related activities that do not raise an appearance of impaired independence.

We will evaluate on a case-by-case basis instances in which the audit firm has a substantial non-audit relationship with a company to determine whether we believe independence has been, or could be, compromised.

Equity-based compensation plans

We believe that appropriately designed equity-based compensation plans, approved by shareholders, can be an effective way to align the interests of shareholders and the interests of directors, management, and employees by providing incentives to increase shareholder value. Conversely, we are opposed to plans that substantially dilute ownership interests in the company, provide participants with excessive awards, or have inherently objectionable structural features.

We will generally support measures intended to increase stock ownership by executives and the use of employee stock purchase plans to increase company stock ownership by employees. These may include:

- I . Requiring senior executives to hold stock in a company.
- 2. Requiring stock acquired through option exercise to be held for a certain period of time.

These are guidelines, and we consider other factors, such as the nature of the industry and size of the company, when assessing a plan's impact on ownership interests.

Corporate Structure

We view the exercise of shareholders' rights, including the rights to act by written consent, to call special meetings and to remove directors, to be fundamental to good corporate governance.

Because classes of common stock with unequal voting rights limit the rights of certain shareholders, we generally believe that shareholders should have voting power equal to their equity interest in the company and should be able to approve or reject changes to a company's by-laws by a simple majority vote.

We will generally support the ability of shareholders to cumulate their votes for the election of directors.

Shareholder Rights Plans

While we recognize that there are arguments both in favor of and against shareholder rights plans, also known as poison pills, such measures may tend to entrench current management, which we generally consider to have a negative impact on shareholder value. Therefore, while we will evaluate such plans on a case by case basis, we will generally oppose such plans.

CLIENT INFORMATION

A copy of these Proxy Voting Policies and Procedures is available to our clients, without charge, upon request, by calling 1-800-646-0148. We will send a copy of these Proxy Voting Policies and Procedures within three business days of receipt of a request, by first-class mail or other means designed to ensure equally prompt delivery.

In addition, we will provide each client, without charge, upon request, information regarding the proxy votes cast by us with regard to the client's securities.

APPENDIX B – FINANCIAL STATEMENTS

VIVALDI OPPORTUNITIES FUND

(A Maryland Corporation)

Financial Statements

For the Period from March 29, 2017 (Date of Organization) to August 14, 2017

(A Maryland Corporation)

For the Period from March 29, 2017 (Date of Organization) to August 14, 2017

Table of Contents

Report of Independent Registered Public Accounting Firm	3
statement of Assets and Liabilities	4
statement of Operations	5
Notes to Financial Statements	6
B-2	

REPORT OF INDEPENDENT REGISTERED PUBLIC ACCOUNTING FIRM

Board of Trustees and Shareholders Vivaldi Opportunities Fund

We have audited the accompanying statement of assets and liabilities of Vivaldi Opportunities Fund (the Fund) as of August 14, 2017, and the related statements of operations for the period from March 29, 2017 (date of organization) to August 14, 2017. These financial statements are the responsibility of the Fund's management. Our responsibility is to express an opinion on these financial statements based on our audit.

We conducted our audit in accordance with the standards of the Public Company Accounting Oversight Board (United States). Those standards require that we plan and perform the audit to obtain reasonable assurance about whether the financial statements are free of material misstatement. We were not engaged to perform an audit of the Fund's internal control over financial reporting. Our audit included consideration of internal control over financial reporting as a basis for designing audit procedures that are appropriate in the circumstances, but not for the purpose of expressing an opinion on the effectiveness of the Fund's internal control over financial reporting. Accordingly, we express no such opinion. An audit also includes examining, on a test basis, evidence supporting the amounts and disclosures in the financial statements, assessing the accounting principles used and significant estimates made by management, as well as evaluating the overall financial statement presentation. We believe that our audit provides a reasonable basis for our opinion.

In our opinion, the financial statements referred to above present fairly, in all material respects, the financial position of Vivaldi Opportunities Fund as of August 14, 2017, and the results of its operations for the period from March 29, 2017 (date of organization) to August 14, 2017, in conformity with accounting principles generally accepted in the United States of America.

/s/ Grant Thornton LLP

Chicago, Illinois September 6, 2017

(A Maryland Corporation)

Statement of Assets and Liabilities

As of August 14, 2017

Assets	
Cash	\$ 100,000
Receivable from Investment Manager (See Note 2)	5,006
Deferred offering costs (See Note 2)	34,158
Total Assets	 139,164
Liabilities	
Payable to Investment Manager (See Note 2)	34,158
Payable for offering and organizational costs (See Note 2)	 5,006
Total Liabilities	39,164
Net Assets	\$ 100,000
Components of Net assets:	
Paid-in capital	\$ 100,000
Net Assets	\$ 100,000
Net assets attributable to:	
Shares (66,666.667 authorized, 6,666.667 issued and outstanding)	\$ 100,000
Net asset value per share:	\$ 15.00

The accompanying notes are an integral part of these financial statements.

(A Maryland Corporation)

Statement of Operations

For the Period from March 29, 2017 (Date of Organization) to August 14, 2017

Income	
Investment income	\$ -
Expenses	
Organizational costs	13,671
Less: Reimbursement from the Investment Manager	13,671
Net Expenses	-
Net Investment Income and Net Increase in Net Assets Resulting from Operations	\$ -

The accompanying notes are an integral part of these financial statements.

(A Maryland Corporation)

Notes to Financial Statements

1. Organization

The Vivaldi Opportunities Fund (the "Fund") is a closed-end management investment company registered under the Investment Company Act of 1940, as amended (the "Investment Company Act"), and organized as a Maryland corporation on March 29, 2017. Vivaldi Asset Management, LLC serves as the investment adviser (the "Investment Manager") of the Fund. The Fund's investment objective is to seek to achieve long-term capital appreciation by pursuing positive absolute returns across market cycles. The Fund uses a "multi-manager" approach whereby the Fund's assets are allocated to one or more sub-advisers, in percentages determined at the discretion of the Investment Manager

The Fund has been inactive since the date it was organized except for matters relating to the Fund's establishment, designation, registration of shares of the Fund (the "Shares"), and the sale of 6,666.667 Shares for a total of \$100,000 to the Investment Manager on August 3, 2017. This initial sale of Shares to the Investment Manager represents the Investment Manager's seed investment.

2. Accounting Policies

Basis of Preparation and Use of Estimates

The accompanying financial statements have been prepared in conformity with accounting principles generally accepted in the United States of America ("U.S. GAAP"). The preparation of the financial statements in accordance with U.S. GAAP requires management to make estimates and assumptions that affect the reported amounts of assets and liabilities and disclosure of contingent assets and liabilities at the date of the financial statement, as well as reported amounts of increases and decreases in net assets from operations during the reporting period. Actual results could differ from these estimates.

Organizational and Offering Costs

Organizational costs include the costs of forming the Fund; drafting bylaws, administration, custody and transfer agency agreements; legal services in connection with the initial meeting of directors; and the Fund's seed audit costs. Offering costs include the costs of preparation, review and filing with the SEC the Fund's registration statement (including the Prospectus and the Statement of Additional Information); the costs of preparation, review and filing of any associated marketing or similar materials; the costs associated with the printing, mailing or other distribution of the Prospectus, SAI and/or marketing materials; and the amounts of associated filing fees and legal fees associated with the offering. As of the date of the accompanying financial statements, the aggregate amount of the organizational costs are \$13,671 and the offering costs, which are capitalized and deferred, are \$34,158.

The Investment Manager has agreed to advance the Fund's offering costs already incurred and any additional costs incurred prior to the commencement of operations of the Fund. Organizational costs are expensed as incurred and are waived by the Investment Manager pursuant to the Fund's investment management agreement. Offering costs are accounted for as a deferred charge until the Fund commences operations and will thereafter be amortized to expense over twelve months on a straight-line basis.

Fair Value Measurements

Securities traded on one or more of the U.S. national securities exchanges, the Nasdaq Stock Market or any foreign stock exchange will be valued at the last sale price or the official closing price on the exchange or system where such securities are principally traded for the business day as of the relevant valuation date. If no sale or official closing price of particular securities are reported on a particular day, the securities will be valued at the closing bid price for securities held long, or the closing ask price for securities held short, or if a closing bid or ask price, as applicable, is not available, at either the exchange or system-defined closing price on the exchange or system in which such securities are principally traded. Over-the-counter securities not quoted on the Nasdaq Stock Market will be valued at the last sale price on the relevant valuation date or, if no sale occurs, at the last bid price, in the case of securities held long, or the last ask price, in the case of securities held short, at the time net asset value is determined. Equity securities for which no prices are obtained under the foregoing procedures, including those for which a pricing service supplies no exchange quotation or a quotation that is believed by the Investment Manager or a sub-adviser not to reflect the market value, will be valued at the bid price, in the case of securities held long, or the ask price, in the case of securities held short, supplied by one or more dealers making a market in those securities or one or more brokers, in accordance with the valuation procedures. Futures index options will be valued at the mid-point between the last bid price and the last ask price on the relevant valuation date at the time net asset value is determined. The mid-point of the last bid and the last ask is also known as the 'mark'.

Fixed-income securities with a remaining maturity of sixty (60) days or more for which accurate market quotations are readily available will normally be valued according to dealer-supplied bid quotations or bid quotations from a recognized pricing service. Fixed-income securities for which market quotations are not readily available or are believed by the Investment Manager or a sub-adviser not to reflect market value will be valued based upon broker-supplied quotations in accordance with the valuation procedures, provided that if such quotations are unavailable or are believed by the Investment Manager or a sub-adviser not to reflect market value, such fixed-income securities will be valued at fair value in accordance with the valuation procedures, which may include the utilization of valuation models that take into account spread and daily yield changes on government securities in the appropriate market (e.g., matrix pricing). High quality investment grade debt securities (e.g., treasuries, commercial paper, etc.) with a remaining maturity of sixty (60) days or less are valued by the Investment Manager or a sub-adviser at amortized cost, which the Board has determined to approximate fair value. All other instruments held by the Fund will be valued in accordance with the valuation procedures.

If no price is obtained for a security in accordance with the foregoing, because either an external price is not readily available or such external price is believed by the Investment Manager or a sub-adviser not to reflect the market value, the valuation committee will make a determination in good faith of the fair value of the security in accordance with the valuation procedures. In general, fair value represents a good faith approximation of the current value of an asset and will be used when there is no public market or possibly no market at all for the asset. The fair values of one or more assets may not be the prices at which those assets are ultimately sold and the differences may be significant.

Assets and liabilities initially expressed in foreign currencies will be converted into U.S. dollars using foreign exchange rates provided by a pricing service. Trading in foreign securities generally is completed, and the values of such securities are determined, prior to the close of securities markets in the United States. Foreign exchange rates are also determined prior to such close. On occasion, the values of securities and exchange rates may be affected by events occurring between the time as of which determination of such values or exchange rates are made and the time as of which the net asset value of the Fund is determined. When such events materially affect the values of securities held by the Fund or its liabilities, such securities and liabilities may be valued at fair value as determined in good faith in accordance with procedures approved by the Board.

Federal Income Taxes

The Fund has elected to be treated and qualify as a regulated investment company (a "RIC") for federal income tax purposes. As a RIC, the Fund will generally not be subject to federal corporate income tax, provided that when it is a RIC, it distributes out all of its income and gains each year.

Indemnifications

In the normal course of business, the Fund enters into contracts that provide general indemnifications. The Fund's maximum exposure under these agreements is dependent on future claims that may be made against the Fund, and therefore cannot be established; however, the risk of loss from such claims is considered remote.

3. Investment Management Agreement and Related Party Transactions

The Fund has entered into an investment management agreement (the "Investment Management Agreement") with the Investment Manager, and as such the Investment Manager is considered a related party to the Fund. Pursuant to the Investment Management Agreement, once the Fund commences operations, the Fund will pay the Investment Manager a management fee payable on a monthly basis at the annual rate of 1.40% of the Fund's average daily managed assets. The Fund is not expected to incur any investment management fees payable to the Investment Manager prior to the Fund commencing operations.

The Investment Manager will pay organizational costs in the amount of \$13,671 incurred through the date of the accompanying financial statements, as discussed further in Note 2. This amount is payable to the Fund at the date of the accompanying financial statements, and is included in the account "Receivable from Investment Manager" on the Fund's Statement of Assets and Liabilities. There are no other expense waivers of limitation agreements in place between the Fund and the Investment Manager, or expected once the Fund commences operations.

In addition to the Investment Management Agreement, the Fund has entered into separate sub-advisory agreements with RiverNorth Capital Management, LLC ("RiverNorth") and Angel Oak Capital Advisors, LLC ("Angel Oak") (each, a "Sub-Advisory Agreement"). Each Sub-Adviser selected by the Investment Manager, subject to Shareholder approval, will be primarily responsible for its investment strategy and the day-to-day management of the Fund's assets allocated to it by the Investment Manager. Once the Fund commences operations, the Investment Manager will pay RiverNorth a monthly advisory fee with respect to the portion of the Fund's assets managed by RiverNorth equal to 1.00% of its portion of the Fund's average daily managed assets, and once the Fund commences operations, the Investment Manager will pay Angel Oak a monthly advisory fee with respect to the portion of the Fund's assets managed by Angel Oak equal to .80% of its portion of the Fund's average daily managed assets. Each sub-adviser's fee is paid by the Investment Manager out of the Investment Manager's management fee. Each Sub-Advisory Agreement may be terminated without the payment of any penalty by the Investment Manager, the Board, or a majority of the outstanding voting securities of the Fund (as defined in the 1940 Act), upon sixty (60) days' written notice to the sub-adviser.

4. Other Agreements

Distributor Agreement

Foreside Fund Services, LLC (the "Distributor") is the distributor (also known as principal underwriter) of the Shares of the Fund and acts as the agent of the Fund in connection with the continuous offering of shares of the Fund.

Fund Administration Agreement

The Fund has retained the Administrator, UMB Fund Services, Inc. to provide administrative services, and to assist with operational needs. In consideration for these services, once the Fund commences operations, the Fund will pay the Administrator an annual fee of 0.06% of the Fund's net assets. In addition, the Fund pays the Administrator its pro-rata share, based on combined assets under management, of an annual relationship-level base fee of \$75,000 paid by all registered investment companies advised by the Investment Manager and serviced by the Administrator. This fee structure generally covers fund administration, fund accounting, tax regulation and compliance, transfer agent and record keeping, and custody administration services provided by UMB Fund Services or its affiliates. The Administration Fee is paid to the Administrator out of the assets of the Fund and therefore decreases the net profits or increases the net losses of the Fund. The Administrator is also reimbursed by the Fund for certain out-of-pocket expenses relating to services provided to the Fund.

5. Capital Share Transactions

Shares will generally be offered for purchase on each business day, except that Shares may be offered more or less frequently as determined by the Board in its sole discretion. The Board may also suspend or terminate offerings of Shares at any time.

6. Optional Liquidity Event

The Fund currently intends to list the Shares on a securities exchange upon meeting applicable listing eligibility requirements. If the Fund lists the Shares on a securities exchange, there can be no assurance that a secondary market will develop for the Shares. Because shares of listed closed-end funds frequently trade at a discount to net asset value, even if investors are able to sell their Shares, they may receive less than their purchase price and/or the then current net asset value per Share. This risk is separate and distinct from the risk that the Fund's net asset value will decline. If the Fund is unable to list the Shares on a securities exchange, it may in its sole discretion, but is not required to, seek to complete some other form of "Liquidity Event" intended to provide liquidity for the holders of the Shares (the "Shareholders"). A "Liquidity Event" could include (i) a merger or other transaction approved by the Board of Directors in which Shareholders receive cash or shares of a publicly traded company, (ii) the sale of all or substantially all of the Fund's assets followed by a distribution of proceeds to Shareholders in liquidation of the Fund, (iii) converting to an "interval" fund pursuant to Rule 23c-3 under the 1940 Act by adopting a fundamental policy to conduct quarterly repurchases in accordance with the requirements of such rule, or (iv) conducting a one time or recurring tender offer to repurchase up to 100% of the outstanding Shares, in the aggregate, at a price equal to the then current net asset value per Share, or a percentage of the then current net asset value per Share.

7. Subsequent Events

In preparing these financial statements, management has evaluated subsequent events through the date of issuance of the financial statements included herein. There have been no subsequent events that occurred during such period that would require disclosure or would be required to be recognized in the financial statements.